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“Go out through the gates! Prepare the highway for my people to return! Smooth out the road; pull out 

the boulders; raise a flag for all the nations to see. The Lord has sent this message to every land: “Tell 
the people of Israel, ‘Look, your Savior is coming. See, he brings his reward with him as he comes.’” 

Isaiah 62:11-13 
 
We are praising God for all that He has done in 2019 and for the general sense that He is on the move in 
Europe. We invite you to praise God with us for:  

 Good meetings in Scotland with leaders from five ministries.  

 The opportunity to move forward with another outreach in the suburbs of London in 2020.  

 Providing a new finance and office manager. We are in the final hiring stages now.  

 John Grant who has coordinated outreaches across Europe for our NGA partner evangelists for 
many years. John will be retiring at the end of the year and we are forever grateful for his years 
of faithful service Please pray for John as he starts his own charity called Affinity Events.  

 
Please pray for: 

 Good conversations and God’s favor with leaders in the following areas: 
o Leaders in Berlin as we meet together in early 2019. 
o Several smaller cities in Scotland that are unified and expressing a desire for evangelism 

in their communities.  
o Exploratory conversations and meetings in early 2019 in Brussels and Serbia concerning 

possible future events.  
o Continuing conversations with leaders in Birmingham regarding what may be ahead in 

the near future there.  

 An effective breakfast meeting with leaders in Southwest London in January. Pray for favor and 
a readiness among the churches to move forward with a large-scale outreach.  

 Several significant evangelistic networks that are forming across Europe that the Palau team will 
be connecting with between now and April 2019. Pray the Lord will continue to guide these 
conversations and open doors to see how the teams can serve the Kingdom together, with the 
vision of expanding Palau’s Global Network of Evangelists.  

 Hostesses for a Ladies Luncheon to be held in May. The team will be sending Save the Dates 
with Christmas cards. Please pray for a positive response from women receiving this 
information. Wendy Palau will be sharing the Gospel at the event.  

 Pray for favor and open doors for our NGA staff member, Daniel Rus, as he continues to develop 
partnerships with leaders from Slovakia, Bulgaria, Macedonia, Croatia, Serbia, Romania, Poland, 
and Rome.  

 NGA evangelist Jose Zayas as he prepares for an outreach in Zagreb, Croatia in March. Pray for 
God to open doors and prepare hearts to hear and respond to the Good News.  

 
Praying with you,  
Caryn Ogle & Kim Grimberg  
 


